
SPELLBROOK CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL 

LEARN TOGETHER - ENJOY TOGETHER - SUCCEED TOGETHER 

NEWSLETTER 26th MARCH 2021 

VALUE: FORGIVENESS 

“Just as the Lord has forgiven you, so you must also forgive others.” Colossians 3:13 

"Anger makes you smaller, while forgiveness forces you to grow beyond what you were."  

Cherie Carter Scott 
 

 

 

 

   

FROM THE HEADTEACHER 

This final week of the spring term and been a very 
good one in school. We had a lovely Easter Service 
on Monday, outside, led by Father Simon and 
Reverend Debbie.  Fay Clark, our Chair of Governors 
joined us. 
 

 
 

We heard about the confusion experienced by the 
disciples as they 
witnessed the 
unfolding of the 
Easter story.  
Four of our 
Diamond class 
pupils read from 
the bible and 
five others had 
to form a word 

from mixed up letters.  
 

 Each child had to find ten different eggs from on the 
field, in the meadow and the woodlands, and they had 

to be a bit creative about how they 
carried them. Those whose coats had 
large pockets were fine. Others put 
them up their jumpers and even in their 
socks. On returning, some took time to 
retrieve them from different pockets 
and seemed to be producing them like 
little magicians. If they didn’t have the 
full set, they then had to go and have 
another look, or ask their friends for 

ideas. They ran around energetically and I saw many 
examples of children helping others to complete their 
set.  It was great fun and were then pleased to have 
their chocolate egg to take home. Thank you to the PTA 
and parents for supporting this. 
 
School Plan 
We have been reviewing our assessments and in many 
cases the children have done well over the lockdown 
for reading and writing and we are confident that the 
way that we teach these subjects will enable any gaps 
to be filled.  We are more concerned about maths as it 
is a much more mixed picture.  There are children who 
have done well and we are keen to challenge and extend 
these. There are however quite a lot who completed 
and uploaded the maths tasks, but didn’t watch the 
videos that were the main part of the lesson. This has 
affected their understanding and we will therefore 



It was lovely to hear the children singing together, 
something we can only do in large groups outside, 
and to see all of them (including Reception and 
Nursery) joining in with the actions. I have missed 
the singing.  Singing brings groups together, and our 
children love to sing. 
 
The children thoroughly enjoyed the Easter Egg 
Hunt.  It was very well planned and then each class 
had their turn to go out. 

need to go over parts again for those children.  We are 
therefore making some timetabling changes and some 
changes to how we focus our staff to enable us to 
respond to this need.  
 
Teachers will be working on the Reports to Parents 
over the Easter break and we will get to you within a 
couple of weeks of the start of the summer term. 
 
Have a lovely Easter. Stay safe and well. 
Jeremy Fisher 

 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM GREAT ST MARY’S CHURCH 

Fr Simon writes: 
It was such a joy for Revd Debbie, Mrs Clark - your chair of governors - and me to join the school family 
on Monday for a socially-distanced Easter service in the school gardens.  In beautiful early spring 
weather, songs were sung and the Easter story was told.  Over the next week, we’ll be telling that story 
again in our various Holy Week services at Great St Mary’s, and you would be very welcome to join us.  As 
we hear of Jesus’ Easter resurrection to new life following his death on a Roman cross, it’s a story of 
hope, rebirth and resulting joy which we sincerely hope will be mirrored in our lives over the next few 
months.  Here we are on the cusp of Easter holidays during which we will once again be able to meet up 
outdoors with others.  As the weather steadily improves, we hope and pray that people can stay safe so 
that that rebirth and new life can continue, bringing eventual joy in relationships re-established and lives 
lived to the fullest. 
From all at Great St Mary’s, we wish you a very blessed and joyful Easter. 

Fr Simon 

STARS OF THE WEEK  TTRS 

YN – Jessie for great joining in with activities. 
 
YR – Aiswarya for focus and effort in all areas. 
 
Y1 – Poppy for amazing effort and concentration in 
lessons. 
 
Y2 – Zainab for becoming more confident when 
sharing answers and ideas in class. 
 
Y3 – Michal for working exceptionally hard on his 
presentation. 
 
Y4 – Taliya for super effort in her Maths lessons 
this week. 

 TTRS Leaderboard 

1. Ranjeet 
2. Alfie D 
3. Jasper 
4. Joseph 
5. Sam 

Highest earners from each year group 
 
Y6 Alfie C 
Y5  Jasper 
Y4  Alfie D 
Y3 Finley M 



 
Y5 – Frank for a superb effort in everything all 
week. 
 
Y6 – Leo for fantastic effort and written work in 
English. 
 

Y2 Lorcan 
Y1 Flora 

BIRTHDAYS THIS WEEK & DURING 
THE EASTER BREAK 

 PE DAYS 

 

 
YR – Martha 

Y2 – Stanley H 
 

  Ruby Class –  Tuesday & Thursday 
Sapphire Class – Tuesday & Friday 
Emerald Class –  Wednesday & Friday 
Diamond Class –  Monday & Wednesday 
 
Please wear PE Kit to school on these days to avoid 
the need to change.  

ATTENDANCE THIS WEEK  NOTICES 

Whole School Attendance – 97.2% 
 
Whole School Target Set – 96% 
 
Please contact school on the first day of any absence.  
This can be done by calling 01279 723 204, Option 
1 and then leaving a message on the absence line.  If 
you are going to be late, please also advise the school 
office to ensure a meal is ordered in time. 
 

 School Dinner Accounts 
Could parents ensure that all outstanding balances are 
cleared before the start of the summer term please.  If 
you are having difficulties paying off your balance, 
please contact the office to arrange a meeting. 
 
BMX Bike Workshop on 12th April 2021 
A reminder for Emerald and Diamond to come in their 
PE kits and bring in a helmet if they have one.  Helmets 
will be provided to children who don’t have one.  

 
 

NEXT WEEKS MENU  DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 
 

Day Menu 

Monday  Fish Fingers (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 

Tuesday  Beef Burger in a Bun (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 

Wednesday  Roast Chicken (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 

Thursday   Chicken & Sweetcorn Meatballs 

with Pasta (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 

Friday  Cheese & Tomato Pizza (Red) 

 Cheese Roll (Green) 
 

 
 

Date Event 

12/04/21 First Day Back 

31/05/21 
– 
04/06/21 

May Half Term 

07/06/21 Occasional Day 

08/06/21 First Day Back 

22/07/21 Last Day of Term 

01/09/21 Inset 1 

02/09/21 First Day Back 

22/10/21 Inset 2 

25/10/21 
– 
29/10/21 

Half Term 

21/12/21 Last Day of Term 
 

 

Contact: admin@spellbrook.herts.sch.uk 

Website: www.spellbrook.herts.sch.uk  

 
 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



  

 
  
 


